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CHEVITHORNE  
VILLAGE HALL  

Recently refurbished with new kitchen facilities available to hire for 
private parties, children’s parties, clubs, functions, meetings, etc. 

Large hall space and separate smaller room, garden area and ample 
car parking facilities 

Very reasonable hire rates 

For bookings and further details please contact 
Di or Emma Brown Tel: 01884 233552 

Email: chevithornehall@yahoo.com  

WWW.chevithornevillagehall.co.uk 

mailto:chevithornehall@yahoo.com
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Join us in our plans for the year ahead 

 
As this wet and cold winter draws to a close, our thoughts turn to the new year 

that lies ahead. Maybe like me you wonder as to the shape and the form of 

God’s plans for life here in Tiverton. What changes will we see? Do we go 

ahead and help set the scene or do we hang back and wait to see a pattern of 

God’s work and encouragement before stepping in?  

Personally I think we must crack on and pray, remaining observant and 

discerning while we work; there are certainly some key actions that we all 

need to engage with immediately.  

Take a look at these 4 simple steps for church growth, and see how you can 

play your part in God’s plan for new life: 

 

Attracting People - We can all be more deliberate in attracting people to God 

and to our church, by talking about faith, Jesus and the Gospel, and inviting 

people to church. Bring people along to the services and events we hold. 

 

Intentional Welcoming - As people come and join we give them a warm 

welcome, and when appropriate, invite them to come and join in and get 

involved, meeting up or joining a social group occasionally.  

 

Building Relationships - We all need to keep actively building relationships 

in our churches - join a Small Group and put our name down on a rota to help 

out. Our legacy is then in extending faith-filled life though our community. 

 

Growing in Faith - As faith grows we impact the wider community. Therefore 

we need to ensure we are spurring each other on to read/study the Bible, to 

pray daily and to find moments of quiet to be with God through the day.  

 

So let’s make 2024 a year of good life and healthy faith-filled growth! If we 

can find it in ourselves to lean in and step forward to contribute a little more to 

the life of our church, we will most certainly see God’s provision in new and 

wonderful ways. This is going to be an exciting year - let’s pray to discern our 

part in it and to commit to it. 

Rev Christian 
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Why tea is “the drink of getting 

things done” 

The drinking of tea has found an 
unexpected new champion: 
James May, the former Top Gear 
presenter. 

Speaking recently on Radio 4, 
James May said: “I’m just worried 
that the cult of coffee is going to 
destroy tea. And I don’t like 
coffee, it is just rubbish. I like tea.” 
He added: “Tea is the drink of 
getting things done.” 

How did tea get so embedded in 
UK culture? Food historian Polly 
Russell says the answer lies in the 
Industrial Revolution of the mid-
18

th
 century. “Tea became less 

expensive and at the same time 
you had agricultural wages 
slumping, and agricultural workers 
literally not able to buy food, to 
buy fuel, or to afford a hot meal. 

“So, tea became a way of having 
something hot and restorative – 
often with sugar – and that habit 
then also translated into the 
urban, as the industrial revolution 
expanded into our cities.” 

And so it was that “tea became 
absolutely central to the diet of the 

working poor.” And this provided 
the basis for the idea “that tea and 
sugar were fuelling the industrial 
nation.” 

James May argues that tea 
drinking is still fundamental to 
“bringing everyone together and 
ensuring happiness as well as 
productivity.” 

He believes: “Tea in the British 
workplace is more than a drink, 

it’s a social glue. Britain is falling 
apart because we don’t drink 

enough tea.” 
 

Parish Pump 
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Cotswold Computing 

Garfield Barnett 

Home Computer Services 

  Computer set-up & installation 

  Broadband & wireless assistance 

  Virus, spam & spyware removal 

  Data backup & recovery 

Phone: 01884 253148 
Mobile: 07964 303368 
E-mail: Cotswoldcomputing@live.co.uk 

(Your PC problems solved) 

 

 



6  

 

 Exe Valley Gardening 
Services 

All year round gardener 
 

Tony Elliot 
 

Tel: 07768 159448 
 

All aspects of tree surgery/ 
Tree Inspection/Stump Removal 
Hedge Cutting and Reshaping/ 

Tree and hedge planting 
All types of fencing supplied and erected 

Grass Cutting/Strimming 
General Garden Maintenance 
Compact Tractor with topper 

and rotavator  
 

NPTC Qualified to British Standard 3998 
Fully Insured/Free Quotations 

 
info@fourseasons-treeservices.com 
www.fourseasons-treeservices.com                               

Oliver Vernon Great Bradley Cottage, 
Withleigh, Tiverton, Devon, EX16 8JL 

01884 563021  07766168162 

mailto:info@fourseasons-treeservices.com
http://www.fourseasons-treeservices.com
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Do what we can to help… 

 

Several women in the church prayer group were visiting an elderly friend who 

was ill. After a while, they rose to leave and told her: “We’ll do what we can to 

help. We promise to keep you in our prayers.” 

 

“Thank you,” she said. “But really, I can do my own praying. The thing I can’t 

do is the dishes in the sink in the kitchen….” 
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Tiverton Mothers’ Union 
 

Wednesday February 28th  2pm  in the Baptist church rooms our meeting falls 

in Lent and the Talk is by Rev Jane Wilson, someone familiar to MU, a 

member herself, and also to St Peters as she has taken many services during 

the Interregnum. The Talk is “TWO DAVIDS”  a reflection on 

DAVID  Psalmist and King, and DAVID Patron Saint of Wales, Monk and 

Bishop. What can we learn from them today? 

 

This will result in much discussion and I do hope you will make every effort to 

attend  visitors and those interested in MU are very welcome and to join us in 

tea/coffee biscuits cake chat afterwards. 

  

   MU has its own charities to support at home and  overseas, two in particular 

supported by this Diocese are A.F.I.A. and the  Prison Book Share. 

  

     Away from it all are short breaks which not always seem possible but with 

our members help, we provide holidays, days out, joining existing holiday 

schemes for those whose family life has met with adversity. Peoples lives can 

be transformed simply through a short holiday. Referrals come from Parish 

Clergy GP’s. Social Workers, Schools and Children’s Centres. At our 

September meeting Janet Jones will be bringing us up to date with families 

who have benefited from this worthwhile scheme. 

  

   Prison Book Share ---Members provide 2 copies of the same book for a 

parent and chid to read so when the family visits they both have something to 

talk about, it is a great way to help the dads and their children to keep together 

at this difficult time. Donations are also welcome so the organisers can bulk 

buy the books.  

  

   Friday 23rd February 12pm mid day prayers are said in Exeter Cathedral by 

Mother’s Union all are welcome to join in. 
 

  Betty Thrall 
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Indoor Work 

Carpentry (all areas) 

Door/Window fit/repairs 

Kitchen/bathroom fit/refurb 

Staircases/Plasterboarding 

Outdoor work 

House maintenance 

Decking/sheds 

Gardening/fencing 

Guttering/Roof work 

Adrian’s Home Improvements 
18 Years Experience 

Odd jobs/ Small Jobs/Big jobs 

 

Free estimates 

Local to Tiverton 

 

H. 01884 259928   M. 07792923516 
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Heard & Sendell Ltd 
Farm, Garden, Coal, Pet & Equine Supplies 

The Old Sawmills, Leat Street, Tiverton, EX16 5LF 

Animal Feed, Pet & Equine Feed & Bedding, 
Pigeon Food, Fertiliser, Coal & Gas, Garden 

Furniture & Compost 

Tel: 01884 258099 
Email: peter@heardandsendell.co.uk 

www.heardandsendell.co.uk 

mailto:peter@heardandsendell.co.uk
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St Peter’s Bellringers invite you to join them for an  

 

 

 

Informal Cream Tea & 

Musical Entertainment 

 

 
Saturday 10

th
 February 

2.30 – 4.00pm in Church 
(last tea orders 3.30) 

 

 

 

Donations in aid of the Bells Project Appeal 

 

 

 

 

Craft Stall, Raffle, “New to you” & Easter Gifts 
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Chevithorne News 
 

A reminder of the next PCC meeting On Thursday February 8th at 5pm in the 

church. 

 

A welcome to Lisa, the daughter of Gerald and Joyce Ford and their 

granddaughter Megan who have recently moved to Chettiscombe. 

  

Our sympathy is with Fred and Carol Roger's and family on the loss of their 

daughter Karen. 

 

Good wishes to all who are unwell at this time. 

 

 

Thank you. 

Margaret 
 

 

Electoral Roll 
 

A quick reminder, the Electoral Roll is due for its annual updating. Please 

check your details on the roll (copy in the church porch, or see me). Also, we 

need more people on the Electoral Roll, so please apply if you are not already 

on it, the form can be found at the back of the church. 

Thank you 

Sarah Ware, Electoral Roll Officer 

 

NB Copy for the March 2024 Magazine 

should only be sent to 

TheParishMagazine@live.com 

or by post to 

Cotswolds, 49 Park Hill, Tiverton EX16 6RW 

by February 10 
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 Newly refurbished practice 
 Next to William street car park 
 Enormous frame selection 
 Paediatric frame specialist 
 Contact lens specialist 
 OCT scans 

 
We place even greater emphasis on your eye health 

Call us now for our latest offers 
We are open Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5.00pm 

      Saturday               9.00am to 1.00pm 
Telephone 01884 252034       www.pilgrimoptical.co.uk 

JB’s Pressure Washing Services  

  

A friendly, prompt and reliable service.  

Using high quality cleaning and sealing products.  

  

 

DRIVES - PATIOS - DECKING  

GARDEN WALLS  - STATIC CARAVANS  

  

Light agricultural and commercial cleaning also available.  

  

Fully insured.  

  

For a free no obligation quote  

Call John on 07749 389035 or 01884 256158 

Email: john-boy7@live.co.uk  

http://www.pilgrimoptical.co.uk
mailto:john-boy7@live.co.uk
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If you wish to advertise in the Parish Magazine 

please contact . 

Email:-  
parishmag@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

February 2024 Diary  

Sun 4 Feb 

 8:00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Morning Prayer Chevithorne 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sat 10 Feb 2:30pm Afternoon Tea with Music 

 

Sun 11 Feb 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

  10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sun 18 Feb  9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

  10:15am Holy Communion - Joint Service 

 

Sun 25 Feb 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

  10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sun 3 Mar 8:00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

  9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Morning Prayer Chevithorne 

  10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sun 10 Mar 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

  10:15am Holy Communion 
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Christingle Service and Crib Blessing 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported St. Peter's Church Christingle Service, 

Crib Blessing on Christmas Eve and helped raise the splendid sum of £521.28 

for The Children's Society. 

 

Thank you to the Stewards for keeping everyone safe, the ladies lighting the 

candles and everyone else who helped! 

 

A big thank you also to everyone who helped make all the Christingles for the 

service. 

Jean Vickery 

 

 

 

 

Now that the Christmas rush is over, the shelves at CHAT are 

beginning to look a bit sparse of some things.  Do use the app 

BanktheFood  www.bankthefood.org/downloadapp/ to find 

out what is most needed at present – or make a financial 

donation – or perhaps consider becoming a volunteer! 
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DEVCO MVS LTD 
Unit 1, Twyford Units, Kennedy Way, Tiverton, EX166RZ 

 
Used Car Sales and Service Centre 

For Mid Devon and surrounding areas 
Established – 1973 

SALES 
 

Hand Picked Quality Used Vehicles 

Light Commercials 

Part Exchanges Welcome 

 

WORKSHOP 
 

Service and Repairs to all Makes 

MOT Test Station  

Current MOT Offer £42.00 

Parts and Accessories 

Air Con repairs and Re-Gas 

Contact us: 
Service & Parts Email: devco.mvs@btconnect.com 

Sales Email: sales@devcorenault.com 
Website: www.devcorenault.com 

Telephone: 01884 254318 

Find us on Facebook 

We look forward to seeing you. 

mailto:devco.mvs@btconnect.com
mailto:sales@devcorenault.com
http://www.devcorenault.com
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Prayer Diary for February 2024 
A New Year and new challenges! 

 

1st   Pray for those who have birthdays this month 

2nd  Presentation of Christ in the Temple – pray that we show Christ’s light to all 

3rd  Saints & Martyrs of Europe – give thanks for all who gave their lives in faith 

4th 5th Sunday of Epiphany – Praise God, Creator, Healer and Enabler. 

5th Remember all the homeless, ‘sofa surfers’ & those living in poor housing 

6th Pray for all women and girls affected by female genital mutilation (FGM) 

7th   Pray for those suffering from drought, floods and natural disasters  

8th Remember the hungry in Tiverton, and those who help them in CHAT   

9th Pray for the elderly, the confused and those who can no longer cope. 

10th Help us to see Christ in all we meet, however unlikely and unlovable 

11th Sunday next before Lent – may we be transfigured by the Light of Christ 

12th School Half Term – pray for safe and restful break for teachers and children  

13th Today for tomorrow give thanks for all who love you, and all whom you love 

14th Ash Wednesday – pray for a holy and dedicated observance of Lent 

15th Pray for all those whose work is affected by bad weather 

16th Pray for all who are sick and those facing death 

17th Pray for all who work for the NHS that they may receive a fair wage 

18th 1st Sunday of Lent – Jesus said “…repent and believe in the Good News” 

19th Pray for dysfunctional families and those under pressure   

20thSaints & Martyrs of Africa - pray for all Christians in this huge continent 

21st Pray for comfort for all who have lost a partner and who are grieving  

22nd Give thanks for friends and neighbours, remembering you are one, too 

23rd World Day of Peace and Understanding – so desperately needed! 

24th Give thanks for artist and all who make beautiful things 

25th 2nd Sunday of Lent – pray for strength to ‘take up your cross’ & follow Him   

26th Give thanks for all clergy & pastors who minister to God’s people in Tiverton  

27th George Herbert – priest/poet/hymn writer – give thanks for his gift of words 

28th Pray for members of Tiverton Mothers’ Union coping with change  

29th As we look forward to Spring give thanks for God’s wonderful creation 
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Jam and Jerusalem 
 

This months recipe came from Olwen Miles, a great friend at St Peter’s and I 

can assure you it’s absolutely delicious. You can use this for a super starter at a 

special meal, or indeed a lovely lunch, with perhaps some salad. 

 

Baked Avocado with crab and prawns for 4 people 

 

2 ripe avocados 

Tin of crab (not shredded) + a few 

small prawns 50g white 

breadcrumbs 

2 teaspoons of lemon juice 

4 tablespoons of any salad dressing 

Salt and pepper 

Grated Parmesan cheese 

 

Drain the crab well and flake the meat and add the prawns. Mix the 

breadcrumbs, lemon juice, salad dressing and season lightly. Halve the 

avocados and remove the stones. Divide the mixture between the avocados. 

Place in a dish larger enough to take all four comfortably, sprinkle with the 

Parmesan bake in the oven at 200 C / 180 F for 15 mins. 

 

Enjoy ……I certainly did. 

please send me one of your favourite recipes, Sally   Xxx 

sallynevillemundy@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:sallynevillemundy@hotmail.com
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Editor: by Tim Lenton 

 

Torvill and Dean - and the Bolero that made Olympic history 

 

Forty years ago, on 14th February 1984, figure skaters Jayne Torvill and 

Christopher Dean won the gold medal in ice dancing at the Winter Olympics in 

Sarajevo. They scored the first perfect 6.0 in Olympic history. 

 

Both are from Nottingham and, despite the obvious chemistry between them, 

they have never been romantically involved with each other. Jayne is married, 

and Christopher is in a long-term relationship. Jayne was originally an 

insurance clerk and Dean a policeman, and they built up their ice partnership 

while working full-time – though they eventually received a grant from 

Nottingham City Council that enabled them to concentrate on their skating. 

 

This was much like a full-time job. Christopher later described it as 

“obsessive…almost like being in a monastery. It was a religion in its own 

way”. 

 

At Sarajevo they became the highest scoring figure skaters of all time for a 

single programme, which they skated to Ravel’s Bolero (it came in just within 

the time limit) and were awarded 12 perfect 6.0s – including a 6.0 from every 

judge for artistic impression – and six 5.9s. In 2002 this performance was 

voted into eighth place in a Channel 4 poll of the 100 Greatest Sporting 

Moments. 

 

The pair turned professional after Sarajevo and won the world professional 

championships five times. Their innovations had a lasting impact on the sport, 

and in 2000 they were made OBEs for their outstanding contributions to 

skating and to British sport. 

 

The National Ice Centre in Nottingham is now accessed through Bolero 

Square; a housing estate in the Wollaton area of the city contains a street 

named Torvill Drive and an adjoining one called Dean Close. 

 

Parish Pump 
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Christmas is gone, but here comes 

Easter 

Thank you all for your support in the 

run up to Christmas.  Just about all 

our Christmas stock was sold and 

Penny was only left with a handful of 

Christmas cards.  I must admit, that 

when I saw the large boxes of cards 

in the stock room and paid the 

invoices, I wondered if Penny had 

gone over the top this time.  But no, 

she judged it just about spot on, as 

usual. 

But no sooner has Christmas gone 

then we are preparing for Easter, 

although the orders for Easter stock 

went in months ago.  Penny will be 

putting the it out towards the end of 

February, so make a note to pop into 

the shop to buy your Easter cards. 

Unfortunately, the supplier of The 

Real Easter Eggs that we have 

stocked in previous years, went out of 

business last year and we have not 

been able to find a replacement 

supplier.  We can, of course, still buy 

the Easter eggs, but we would have to 

pay more for them than you will be 

able to buy them for elsewhere, so 

Penny had reluctantly decided not to 

stock them this year.  Hopefully, by 

next year we will find another 

supplier who will sell them to us at 

trade prices, so that we can make a 

small profit on them.  

After Easter its Summer. 

We may be in the depths of winter as 

I write this but in a few months the 

weather should be warm and sunny 

and we will be able to open the 

Harbour.  Lets look forward to being 

able to sit out in the sun trap to drink 

tea or coffee and have a piece of cake. 

Tuesday’s Prayer Meeting 

New Creation, now Lighthouse, was 

set up to spread the Good News about 

Jesus to people in the local area.  We 

still hold to that, and so a group meet 

in the Downstairs Room , between 

noon and 1:00 pm on Tuesdays, to 

pray for the area.  As I write this I can 

hear them in the next room singing 

O n w a r d  C h r i s t i a n 

Soldiers as they prepare 

to do battle for Mid-

Devon and further afield.  

The meeting is open to 

anyone, so why not come 

and join them. 

------------------------------

----- 

Thank you for your 

continued prayers and 

support for the work of 

Lighthouse. 

Lighthouse Christian Books and Café, Registered Charity Number 1063294 

 13 Bampton Street, Tiverton, EX16 6AA 

Phone: 01884 255769,   Email: shop@lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

Website: www.lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

LIGHTHOUSE NEWSLETTER No 28 - February 2024 

Jesus said, ‘I am the light of the world.  Whoever follows me will never walk 

in darkness, but will have the light of life’.    John 8:12 (NIV) 
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Sandra Williamson  

Counselling 
 

 Ad Dip Counselling 

 Individual Adults and Young 

People. 
 

Tuesdays and Thursdays online 

Wednesdays at Old Heathcoat 

Community Centre Tiverton 
 

Mobile 07591 048569 
Email: sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk 
Website: https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/ 

 
 ‘I felt safe and heard during the session.’ 

 ‘Reminded me of my strength and resilience’. 

 ‘Our sessions were very grounding and gave 

me the stability I needed to heal’.  

 The Lost Kitchen  

A wood-fired restaurant in a renovated 

traditional Linhay cider barn with 

beautiful views. 

We are led by provenance, sustainability, and 

welcoming hospitality. Our aim is to serve 

delicious wood-fired seasonal food and drinks in 

a casual, rustic, and warm environment. 

Regular Opening Hours: 

8.30am - 6pm Wednesday to Saturday,  

Sunday (closing 4pm) 

Closed Monday & Tuesdays 
 

Service Times: 

We serve Tea, Coffee & Cakes all day. 

Brunch from 9am to 11:30am 

Light Lunches from 12pm to 3pm. 

Wood-Fired Pizzas are served 12pm to 4.30pm. 

 

www.lostkitchen.co.uk 

01884 24 24 27 

mailto:sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk
https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/
http://www.lostkitchen.co.uk
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ST THOMAS’, CHEVITHORNE  
 

SERVICES 

For services please refer to the Diary 

 

---oOo--- 

 

CHURCH OFFICIALS 
 

PRIEST The Revd Christian Hill 

 The Vicarage, St Andrew Street 

 Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

   

CHURCH WARDENS 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 Mrs Margaret Stacey 

 Knightshayes Home Farm, Bolham, 

 Tiverton, EX16 7RF 252569 

 

PCC SECRETARY 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 

CHURCH TREASURER 

 Mr John Ewins 

 Hayne Cottage, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 232922 

 

CHEVITHORNE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 

 

COVE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 



 27 

 

ORGANISATIONS ATTACHED TO SAINT PETER’S CHURCH 

YOUNG CHURCH 

We welcome all children and young 

people of whatever age, and like to 

have them in the congregation with 

us. Our policy is to enjoy our 

children – to see and hear them. 

Supervised activities tailored to the 

needs of individual children are 

provided during the 10.15 service.  

 

ALTAR TEAMS 

Sacristans care for the altar, and with 

Servers assist at Holy Communion 

on Sundays. (Contact Susan Beale 

252619) 

CHOIR 

New members always welcome.  

(Contact: Gill Heard 

music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

BELL RINGERS 

Bells are rung on Sundays and for 

Weddings. Practice on Tuesday 7.30. 

(Contact Sheila Scofield, email– 

ringers@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

MOTHERS’ UNION 

MU is a worldwide Christian 

organisation, concerned with the 

family, for women and men, married 

or single.  At present we meet on 4th  

Wednesday in the month from 2.00 

to 4.00 in the Baptist Church 

Lounge, and we welcome visitors 

and potential members!   Contact 

Nickie Johnson 07957 198388.  

PRAYER CHAIN 

For those in need of some supportive 

prayer. Offered in total confidence. 

(Contact Jean Jenner 256597) 

 

FLOWER ARRANGING TEAM.  

A team who decorate the church at 

festivals and throughout the year. 

New members always welcome. 

Beginners offered tuition. 

(Contact Sally Mundy 254378) 

 

SUNDAY INTERCESSIONS 

If you are unwell and would like to 

be included by name in the prayers 

at Parish Communion, or if you 

would like the name of a friend to be 

included (having first got their 

permission) please contact Jean 

Jenner 256597. 

 

TAPISSERS GROUP 
The tapissers make kneelers for the 

church. To order a kneeler for a 

loved one, or to commemorate an 

event, or for a group connected with 

church activities, also if you are 

interested in making kneelers, please 

contact Jane Bonnick 243705. 
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ST. PETER’S, TIVERTON 
 

SUNDAY  8.00 Holy Communion (BCP) (1st Sunday only) 

  9.30 Morning Prayer online - joint with 

   The Exe Valley Mission Community 

  10.15 Holy Communion (CW) 

THURSDAY 10.00 Holy Communion at St Paul’s 

(Other Services as on Notice Board in Porch) 

INFORMATION 
 

To arrange a Consultation regarding Baptisms, Weddings and other matters 

please ring the Office on 242991 or email office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  
 

Baptized and communicant members of other Churches are always welcome to receive 

the Sacrament at Holy Communion 

PRIEST: The Revd Christian Hill, The Vicarage,  

 St Andrew Street, Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 
 

CHURCH OFFICE and Tim Bayton, St. Peter’s Church Office EX16 6RP 

WEBSITE CONTACT:  office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  242991 

READER: David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU 252100 

 pcc@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

CHURCH-WARDENS: Gill Heard, 6, Norwood Road, EX16 6BD 258600 

 Bill Zarrett, 6 Kestrel Close, EX16 6WY 256803 

 wardens@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

P.C.C.VICE-CHAIRMAN:  Gill Heard 258600 

CHOIR  Gill Heard  258600 

ADMINISTRATOR: music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

P.C.C. SECRETARY:  David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU  252100 

TREASURER: Helen Wakely, The Firs, 

 Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ 07711 380647 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

PARISH GIVING  Helen & David Wakely, The Firs,  

RECORDER: Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ  01392 879179 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

SAFEGUARDING  Joanna Hall-Tomkin 

REPRESENTATIVE:  Castle Croft, Park Hill, Tiverton, EX16 6RP 07791 747844 

 safeguarding@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

MAGAZINE 

DISTRIBUTION Contact Jim Grose  01884 243016 

  

MAGAZINE PRINTING: Garfield Barnett, Cotswold Computing 253148 

 CotswoldComputing@live.co.uk 

CHURCH WEBSITE: www.stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:wardens@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:hwakely1@gmail.com
mailto:cath.makepeace@btinternet.com

